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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

BY THE MUNICIPAL BOARD OF MANITOBA 

PROPOSAL FOR THE ANNEXATION OF LAND 
BY THE TOWN OF NIVERVILLE FROM THE 

RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF HANOVER 

(BOARD FILE NO. 22E2-0001) 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In accordance with Section 34 of The Municipal Act, the Town of Niverville has filed a written 
proposal with The Municipal Board for the annexation of land by the Town of Niverville from the 
Rural Municipality of Hanover.  
 
The Board has received concerns from government departments and agencies and is not satisfied 
that there is general agreement regarding the proposal. Therefore, pursuant on Section 21(1)(b) 
of The Municipal Act, the Municipal Board will now hold a public hearing on Wednesday, 
February 21, 2024, and, if needed, on Thursday, February 22 and Friday, February 23, 2024, 
at 9:30 a.m. at the Niverville Community Resource & Recreation Centre, 501 Centre Street, 
Niverville, Manitoba, to consider the proposal.  Any person affected by the proposed annexation 
may appear before the Board at the hearing. 
 
The lands proposed for annexation are shown on the map below: 
 

 
 
The legal description of the lands proposed for annexation are provided on the map attached to 
this Notice as Appendix "A." The map is also attached to the print copy of this notice. 
 
Any person affected by the proposed annexation may appear before the Board at the hearing. 



 
A copy of the proposal is available for review at the Town of Niverville and Rural Municipality of 
Hanover Offices.   
 
In addition, the Board requires that any party who intends to submit as evidence at the hearing 
any written material or other documents, shall file four (4) copies of that material with the Board 
and one (1) copy with the Town of Niverville and Rural Municipality of Hanover for public review 
at least 10 working days prior to the hearing. 
 
If you wish to have service in French, or require an accommodation, please notify the Municipal 
Board office 15 days prior to the hearing. 
 
Dated at Niverville, Manitoba, this 15th day of January, 2024. 
 
 
Erin Wills  Eric King Luc Lahaie 
Secretary of the Board Chief Administrative Officer Chief Administrative Officer 
The Municipal Board of Manitoba Town of Niverville Rural Municipality of Hanover 
1144-363 Broadway 329 Bronstone Drive 28 Westland Drive  
Winnipeg, MB R3C 3N9 Niverville, MB R0A 1E0 Mitchell, MB R5G 2N9  

 
 
 


